

Inside this issue:

**ANZAC Service** 

The 'Gee Dads'

**Term Activities** 

**REMINDER:** Children are not permitted to play on playground equipment before/after school as there will be no duty staff.

Our website:

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au

SMS Attendance: 0409 883 536 Our email address: Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au Allergy friendly school: Please remember NO NUTS or nut products.

- Fri, 11th May Kindy 2 Mother's Day Afternoon Tea
- Tue, 22nd May P&C Pancake Day
- Wed, 23rd May Assembly (B3)
- Wed, 30th May Family Picnic Day
- Mon, 4th Jun WA Day Public Holiday
- Wed, 6th Jun Assembly (C2)
- Mon, 11th Jun P&C Resilience Kit **Evening Seminar**

## **Newsletter 5**

9th May, 2018

## **Principal**

Welcome back everyone to Term 2 for 2018. Quick follow up from Term I with thanks to Mr Acott and the student leaders, service group children and the Choir who conducted the 2018 **ANZAC** 

**Service**. Despite the threat of rain, children from both Caralee and FLDC showed great respect to the service people who have defended our country. Many thanks to Corporal Ben Taylor who represented the Air Force at the service and thanks also to the parents who brought flowers for the wreaths.



Another successful Term I activity was the Fathering Project 'Gee Dads' Kindy/Pre-primary Treasure Hunt & Sausage Sizzle event.

Although we had a picnic similar last year, we were looking for families to meet new people and get to know each other better. The night was a great success and big thanks to Matt Shaw for organising the event. Keep an eye out for 'Gee Dads' news in the newsletter and on the website. Contact Matt Shaw for more info 0412 447 616.

Term 2 will not only see another Gee Dads event but many other school activities that are part of the community of Caralee and Willagee. Caralee Dance lessons are on at the moment, and thank you to the parents who were able to cover the relatively small cost of a great opportunity. I am looking forward to the show on the last day of school. We also have Winter Inter-school

sports this term with Year 6's (and selected other years to make up numbers), representing our school. Mr Acott has a mid-term reward for students demonstrating good behaviour as part of our **Positive Behaviour School** (PBS) plan and keep an eye out for P&C activities throughout the term.

Speaking of P&C, don't forget to get your **Spellathon** money in. Thanks to the P&C, teachers, parents but most importantly children for learning your words and raising money for our school. I would also like to wish Year 3 & 5 students well for the NAPLAN tests in Week 3. Just another day as they say but I know these children will do their best. Have a great Term 2.

Jason Shapcott **Principal** 

## Siobhan Micale

**sport** for various









#### Fix leaking taps and toilets

Fixing a leaking tap or toilet is usually simple and a licensed Waterwise Plumber can do the job. These leaks can waste up to 10,000 litres of water a year.





CARALEE COMMUNITY SCHOOL
P & C Fundraising

Ask Questions
Be Involved

Caralee CS P&C welcome back all students and families to Term 2



Well done to all the students who completed the school Spellathon on Friday, 4<sup>th</sup> May – please remember to bring your sponsorship form and money raised into the Front Office by Friday I I<sup>th</sup> May to be entered into the draw for a chance to win lucky dip prizes.

Congratulations to all the prize winners for Individual Years I-6 Highest Sponsorships and winning Class Highest Sponsorship, and we are positive it will be raining Cool Cat Awards for all the students that achieved 100% of their words correct!



#### Scholastic Book Fair 19th to 25th June

P&C are looking for volunteers to help in the School Library for the Scholastic Book Fair to help assist students, particularly the younger year groups to show them around the fair and put together a Wish List.



If you are available for even a short time during school hours until 3.30pm between Tuesday 19th and Mon 25 June please call Natalie on 0429 100 096 or leave your details on 9314 1677. The funds raised are dedicated to providing new books and teaching resources.

# Resilience kit

CCS P &C are holding a free information night "Kids and Anxiety" hosted by Gemma Lee Taylor from Resilience Kit on the I I<sup>th</sup> June 7pm for Parents and Carers of Caralee Community School.

Gemma and her team specialise in the delivery of evidence-based mental health programmes for people of all ages.

This seminar will focus on how building resilience in the family can help prevent emotional distress such as anxiety, with the focus on helping our kids develop social and emotional skills to shape resilience.

Although this information evening is a free event – bookings are required as places will be limited (this is a closed event is not open to the general public). To make a booking please email <u>Cara-</u>

lee.pandc@gmail.com.

P & C

**Ask Questions Be Involved** 

Our next P & C Meeting will be on Tuesday (Week 8) at 7pm in the staff room, 19<sup>th</sup> June 2018.

#### A reminder that Caralee has its very own School App

Be a part of our growing school community that can access school information anytime from their phone or mobile device. Download our free Caralee School App today and be Updat-ed!

- Receive alerts and reminders of events
- View term planners and the latest school and P&C newsletters
- Link to the Uniform Shop, Caralee's Kitchen, The Gee Dad Fathering Project, YMCA After School Care
- Access administration and absentee forms
- **Know and attend** your child's art, choir/music & sporting events (including maps and weather reports), and much, much more!

To download the free app, just visit the App Store for iPhones, or Google Play for Androids. Search for **Updat-ed**, and from the menu select our school. We'll receive your registration request and will need to approve you before your app is up and running.

## Sign up today!





Teaching our kids about good saving habits!

The **School Banking** program has been run nationally by the Commonwealth Bank since 1931. All you need to get involved in the School Banking program is a Commonwealth Bank *Youthsaver* account. You can open an account for your child in one of two ways:

- **I. Online:** Visit <u>commbank.com.au/schoolbanking</u> and click on the link to open a *Youthsaver* account.
- **2. In branch:** Visit a Commonwealth Bank branch with identification for yourself and your child, like a driver's licence and birth certificate.

If your child has an existing Commonwealth Bank *Youthsaver* account, they can start banking straight away. They just need to bring their deposit on **School Banking Day** using their Dollarmites deposit

School Banking Day is <u>Thursday</u>. Each week you need to bring the deposit book up to the Front Office. You will also have the chance to receive a range of items to help you save.

If you would like to know more about school banking, please ask for a 2018 School Banking program information pack from the school office or visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking

#### Canteen Pancake Day 22nd May

Don't forget to complete canteen order forms coming home soon and return to the canteen by the **I8**<sup>th</sup> **May** for catering purposes to ensure kids don't miss out.

\$1.50 per pancake toppings included: strawberries, bananas, whipped cream and maple syrup.



## Music Miss Lehani Williams

In Music towards the end of Term I, Years 2 to 4 achieved their fourth ukulele chord: a tricky three finger chord - G major. Students were beginning to learn and play new songs during a single lesson, the latest being *Riptide* by *Vance Joy*, played by some of the older students.

Years 5 and 6 were sight reading a two minute djembe arrangement and time keeping as a whole class with accuracy. The levels of talent and dedication to the music program during Term I have been very inspiring.

Music classes will begin again in Term 3. This term students will be strutting their moves as Taylah returns to teach brand new dances with Caralee Dance.

We look forward to some great performances.

### Visual Arts Mrs Craen

This term in Visual Arts, we want to encourage individuality and creativity when students are creating their art pieces. Each class has had the use of different art supplies from oil pastels to paint to charcoal, and are also focusing on Elements of Art.

In Term I, Upper Year students have studied various tree shapes for an upcoming project. They also learnt simple brushes can produce many textures, for example: stipples, dots, smooth lines, wavy lines and speckles.

**DI** used this brush stroke experience to create three trees which can be viewed on the Art Room window. There you will find various fig shape trees, vase shape trees and whimsical trees.

Lower Primary students have had the opportunity to study *Henri Matisse's* "The Goldfish", and experimented with guided drawing and using tempera paints. Tempera paint is a fast drying painting medium, and by adding water it changes the colour pigments to activate the paint.

Producing *Matisse's* artworks are always exciting for students because they will always create something that is expressive, colourful and joyful.

**B5** learned about shapes, lines, composition and colours and created either a single pair or an array of pears. As a whole class we talked about the shapes of pears and viewed some of Cézanne, and Van Gogh's still life pear paintings. We talked about the colour we could view and how it made us feel. Then we looked into the shape of a pear starting with the big circle as the bottom and a hill on top with a rectangle as a stem. Then as a class, we discussed the composition from a single pair while other pairs were more grouped in the paintings. The biggest focus for B5 was making sure that they had fun and that they were proud of their pears.

Also in Term I, Mr Sam Atkins and I were selecting students from D2, D4 and D3 to be in the **Art Extension program**. Students from these classes were given two tasks to complete inhouse which have been a "White and Black tree study" and "Faces" which linked in with their Harmony Day poster.

Students' "Tree" perspective consists of students identifying colour, shading, space, lines, textures and contrast in their black and white tree painting, and their "Faces" art pieces linked in with the same art elements and with the Harmony Day theme of "belonging as one". Congratulations to the students who received a letter for the Art

Extension program, we look forward to

seeing the Art produced in this class.

This term, students are entering a couple of Art competitions.



The *Therapy Focus* competition features "If I Met a Baboon Who Lost His Balloon". This is a story about "friendship". Students will select a page from the story and draw and colour a picture to compliment the page. If students work are selected by judges, they can have their work printed in a story book. The book is distributed around Western Australia for classes to use.

We also will be looking at some competitions that link in with the **Royal Show** and "Sustainability".



The Gee Dads Fathering Project

**SAVE THE DATE!** 

Sunday, 10th June of June 3pm to 5pm 10 Pin Bowling Comp!

(More details to follow)





THEY'RE HERE! The new 2018/2019 Entertainment Books are now available from the Caralee Community School front office. Want to know what's inside? Have a flick through here: <a href="mailto:online.flippingbook.com/view/866062/">online.flippingbook.com/view/866062/</a>

You can order online here: entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/835u08 or pop in to the office to collect and pay by cash or credit card.

If you have any questions, please call Sam: 0402 330 138 or email:

## **COMMUNITY NEWS** Commit to your



## COCKBURN SUPPORT SERVICE at the WILLAGEE COMMUNITY CENTRE

Free support to individuals and families.

SHORT TERM COUNSELLING If you are experiencing

a counsellor

services and resources in the community. personal difficulties or conflict you may like to speak with

Thursday LOCATION: Willagee Community Centre Call for an appointment on 9411 3851 or D419 921 789 COST:

**INFORMATION** AND REFERRALS Connect with other

> **ADVOCACY** A counsellor will work alongside you to assist you through the systems that significantly impact our lives such as education, healthcare, disability services and housing.

# child's online safety



Children are exposed to online content in their preschool years. Behaviours like cyberbullying begin at primary school. Peer pressure can cause poor online decisions for many teenagers.

- Hear from the Office of the eSafety Commissioner on empowering young people, parents and carers to manage online issues
- Commit to your child's online safety by attending this presentation from one of Australia's leading online safety experts.

#### eSafety is important for every child from ages 1 to 18

#### Learn how to:

- Reduce accidental exposure to appropriate content
- Initiate conversations stranger danger
- Identify age appropriate apps and websites

- Deal with online stranger contact



- cyberbullying and image
- with your child about their online brand

13-18



Date: 29 May 2018 Time: 9.30am - 11.30 am Venue: Willagee Community Centre. Cnr Archibald & Winnacott Streets RSVP Essential: Phone 9364 0848 to reserve your place

esafety.gov.au



Office of the



#### Willagee-Kardinya Scout Group

is on the lookout for new Joeys (boys & girls aged between 6-8 years old)...

WHERE: Willagee Kardinya Scout Hall (cnr Cox and Garling Streets, Willagee)

WHEN: Mondays 5.30pm - 6.30pm





WORLD CUP FEVER - LEARN THE WORLD GAME AT
GRASSHOPPER SOCCER!



SOCCER FUN FOR GIRLS & BOYS AGED 2 TO 12!

TERM 2, 2018 PROGRAMS

Mite-E Soccer (2-3yo) A great introduction to Soccer! Children work with their parents to learn new soccer skills and develop their motor skills! Lots of fun games in 35 minute dasses \$130 for 8 weeks

Intro to Micro (5-6yo) Micro (6-8yo)
The ultimate challenge for young

soccer players! They'll learn the rules of the Grasshopper Soccer Big Game and develop their skills in passing,

Intro - 60 mins \$140 for 8 weeks Micro - 75 mins \$150 for 8 weeks Pint Size Soccer (4-5yo)

Children take their first kicks in soci They'll be introduced to shooting, dribbling, goal keeping and more. Children get to play lots of fun, skill based games. Grasshoppers get introduced to the Pint Size 1v1 Big Gr

50 minute classes \$135 for 8 weeks

Micro Plus (8-12yo)

preparation for club soccer. Children will enjoy all the favourite soccer based games, fine tune their skills as well as 75 minute classes

Proudly supported by

• Canning Bridge • Wembley • Leederville • Shenton Park

24 HOURS 7 DAYS



